A regular meeting of the Troy Traffic Committee was held Wednesday, February 16, 2022 in the Council Boardroom at Troy City Hall. Pete Ziegenfelder called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

1. Roll Call

Present:

Richard Kilmer Cindy Nurak

Al Petrulis

Sunil Sivaraman Abi Swaminathan Cynthia Wilsher Pete Ziegenfelder

Tyler Koralewski, Student Representative

Also present:

Justin Novak, Police Department

Brian Warzecha, Police Department

Paul Firth, Fire Department Harj Deol, 5241 Virgilia

Bill Huotari, City Engineer/Traffic Engineer

2. Minutes - November 17, 2021

Resolution # 2022-02-01 Moved by Kilmer Seconded by Sivaraman

To approve the November 17, 2021 minutes as printed.

Yes:

Kilmer, Nurak, Petrulis, Sivaraman, Swaminathan, Wilsher, Ziegenfelder

No:

None

Absent:

None

MOTION CARRIED

PUBLIC HEARINGS

3. No Public Hearings

REGULAR BUSINESS

4. Request for Traffic Control – Fabius Drive at Virgilia Drive

Christal March of 251 Fabius requests that the intersection of Fabius Drive at Virgilia Drive be reviewed for purposes of traffic control at the intersection. She stated that the lack of traffic control signage creates a hazardous situation.

Ms. March was not present at the meeting.

Harj Deol of 5241 Virgilia was in attendance at the meeting and questioned why the item was even being considered as there are only two (2) houses on Virgilia. He would like to review the background data. Mr. Deol was directed to the City website as the agenda is posted online and provides the supporting information for the item. He also had questions about road conditions at the intersection and when the roads in his neighborhood would be addressed. [Traffic Engineer followed up with a phone call after the meeting to Mr. Deol to discuss his concerns as well as another issue with I75 noise concerns. DPW will address the road condition concerns when weather allows and a complete overlay of the subdivision is included in the proposed CIP for 2024 – 2025. I75 noise concerns will be evaluated by a MDOT noise study and status beyond that is unknown].

Mr. Kilmer did not believe that any change should be made to the intersection and that it should remain as-is.

Ms. Nurak agreed and would not support any traffic control at the intersection.

Ms. Wilsher has been out to the intersection two times and did not notice any issues that would be addressed with traffic control signage.

Mr. Petrulis added that he questioned why traffic control would be necessary at this intersection.

Mr. Ziegenfelder stated his continued support for traffic control at all intersections and specifically the use of Stop signs when traffic control is recommended.

Resolution # 2022-02-02 Moved by Kilmer Seconded by Petrulis

RESOLVED, that no change be made at the intersection of Fabius Drive at Virgilia Drive.

Yes:

Kilmer, Nurak, Sivaraman, Swaminathan, Petrulis, Wilsher, Ziegenfelder

No:

None

Absent:

None

MOTION CARRIED

5. Public Comment

There was no further public comment at the meeting.

6. Other Business

Student Representative, Tyler Koralewski introduced himself to the committee and general discussion took place.

Assistant Fire Chief, Paul Firth, introduced himself to the committee and general discussion took place. Asst. Fire Chief Firth may have another member of the Fire Department attend the

meeting as regular Traffic Committee meeting dates are in conflict with the monthly All Officers meeting of the Fire Department.

Officer Brian Warzecha was introduced by Sgt. Novak. Officer Warzecha will be taking Sgt. Novak's position as of March 19, 2022 and will become the Troy Police Department representative at the Traffic Committee meetings.

7. Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:52 PM.

Pete Ziegenfelder, Chairperson

William J. Huotari, City Engineer/Traffic Engineer

G:\Traffic\aaa Traffic Committee\2022\2_Februrary 16\20220216_Minutes_Traffic Committee_DRAFT.docx